
 

 

 

Hudson Board of Health 
78 Main Street 

Hudson, MA 01749 
(978) 562-2020 

MINUTES 
January 13, 2020 

5:30pm 
Hudson Town Hall, 3rd Floor Conference Room 

Board members: Christie Vaillancourt, Michael Delfino, Jay Murphy 

New Business 

1. Preliminaries: 

a. Ms. Vaillancourt called the meeting to order at 5:30 PM. 

b. Roll Call:  Ms. Vaillancourt, Mr. Delfino and Mr. Murphy 

2. Approval of Minutes from 12/16/2019: Mr. Delfino motioned to approve Minutes.  

Mr. Murphy seconded the motion and it passed 3-0. 

3. Vouchers: Mr. Murphy motioned to approve all vouchers, Mr. Delfino seconded the 

motion and it passed 3-0. 

Old Business 

1. Revision to Regulation Restricting the Sale of Tobacco Products: Effective Date 
3/16/2020: The Board signed the amended regulation that includes the restriction of 
the sale of flavored tobacco products, including mint, menthol and wintergreen, to 
adult only retail tobacco stores with an effective date of March 16, 2020.  

2. Cross Jurisdictional Shared Nursing Services Grant: Ms. Calo informed the Board that 
the grant application for the cross jurisdictional shared nursing services was 
successful. In FY20, the four communities (Framingham, Ashland, Holliston, and 
Hudson) will explore the structure of this process, with the hopes of hiring the reginal 
public health nurse in FY21. 

3. DPH SAPC Grant Update: Ms. Calo informed the Board that Colin Gallant, Regional 
Youth Substance Abuse Prevention Coordinator, has accepted a position outside of 



 

 

the Town of Hudson. He will continue to work on a part-time basis through the end of 
March, 2020. 

4. Curbside Pickup Update: Ms. Calo stated that she and other Town officials are 
working out the final stages of the curbside pickup program, with an anticipated start 
date of August 1, 2020.  
 

Adjournment 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:10pm. 


